


THE GRAND FORKS COUNTY WATER RESOURCE DISTRICT
151 S. 4th St, Suite 348, Grand Forks, ND 58203
March 6, 2024


The Regular meeting of the GF County Water Resource District was held on March 6, 2024, at the Water Resource District Office. Attending were Tim Farrell, Tom Perdue, Bob Drees, Jim Heider, Tom Durkin, Nick Pribula, David Nord, Scott Peterson Deputy Director Game and Fish, Brad Dokken Grand Forks Herald, Mark Rustad County Commission, Charlie Gorecki and Kari Lavecchia.

A motion was made by Tom Durkin and seconded by Jim Heider to approve the minutes of February 21, 2024, as read.
re
A motion to approve the bills was made by Tom Durkin and seconded by Tim Farrell. A rollcall vote was taken with all members voting yes.

	Date
	Ref No.
	Payee
	Memo
	Payment
	Deposit

	02/22/2024
	31068
	Premium Pyrotechnics 
	Fireworks 
	6,000.00
	

	02/23/2024
	
	
	Transfer 
	500,000.00
	

	02/29/2024
	
	Bremer Bank
	Interest
	
	157.79

	02/29/2024
	DD
	KARI LAVECCHIA
	Payroll
	200.00
	

	02/29/2024
	DD
	KARI LAVECCHIA
	Payroll
	2,243.22
	

	02/29/2024
	DD
	PERRY BELLAH
	Payroll
	1,227.51
	

	02/29/2024
	DD
	THOMAS DURKIN
	Payroll
	1,169.10
	

	02/29/2024
	DD
	JAMES HEIDER
	Payroll
	1,517.73
	

	02/29/2024
	DD
	WILLIAM T. PERDUE
	Payroll
	1,677.50
	

	02/29/2024
	DD
	JONI SCHILL
	Payroll
	3,765.77
	

	02/29/2024
	DD
	TIMOTHY FARRELL
	Payroll
	1,322.60
	

	02/29/2024
	DD
	ROBERT DREES
	Payroll
	1,256.64
	

	02/29/2024
	
	NATHAN BORNSEN
	Payroll
	4,997.59
	

	
	
	
	TOTALS
	525,377.66
	157.79



Scott Peterson the Deputy Director of the ND Game and Fish appeared to state that he had been contacted by some people who have complained about our public land being posted for the 2024 season. He has offered that the Game and Fish Dept. would be willing to make an agreement with the Water Board to consider managing more of the public land that we have posted for the season. Charlie Gorecki asked whether the posting was just for hunting, Jim Heider stated that we posted for hunting because that brings the greatest influx on the land.

Mr. Peterson stated that we can tailor the management agreement for each parcel to what we need for the safety of the dam.

Charlie Gorecki requested that the board reconsider their decision to post the land around the dams, Mark Rustad also requested the board reconsider the posting option and allow the Game and Fish to regulate and manage it for us. The board will take the request under advisement and decide on it as soon as we are able to.  Charlie Gorecki withdrew his open record request in conjunction with this issue.

Pribula Engineering presented the board with a list of potential cost share projects for the next biennium, which includes Legal Drain 4, Damsite 8, Larimore Campground bathroom, flood control for the Mekinock area, Gilby flood protection project, LD#18 channel realignment, culvert replacements, LD#19 – channel improvement, LD#60 – new drain, LD#61 – new drain, Homestead Ring Dike.

Chris Griffin submitted a drain tile permit request for the NE ¼ of Section 29 in Elm Grove township.  The permit was approved and numbered 2024-7.  Motion made by Jim Heider and seconded by Tim Farrell.

Chris Griffin and Justin Kyllo submitted a drain tile permit request for the N ½ of Section 30 in Elm Grove township. The permit was approved and numbered 2024-8. Bob Drees made the motion and Tom Durkin seconded.

Allen Stoltman submitted a drain tile permit request for the NE ¼ of Section 3 in Levant township. The permit was approved and numbered 2024-9. Tom Durkin made the motion to approve Jim Heider seconded it.

Jim Heider sent all the managers the field view app they will be using to monitor the water levels on our structures.

Tom Durkin made a motion to adjourn, and Tim Farrell seconded it.

	 
						Respectfully Submitted,

						______________________________
						Kari Lavecchia/Secretary-Treasurer

						______________________________
		Tom Perdue/Chairman




